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Honorable Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar Governor Punjab

Honorable Mian Amer Mahmood, Chairman Board of Governors University of Central Punjab

Prof. Sohail Afzal, Executive Director, Punjab Group of Colleges   

Members of Board of Governors, 
Respected Deans
Faculty Members and Staff
Distinguished Guests

Graduates and Parents
Assalam-o-Alaikum!

I am delighted to welcome you all to this memorable event. 
I am extremely grateful to the honorable Governor, Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar, who has spared his very precious time to grace the occasion as the Chief Guest. Sir, we greatly appreciate your commendable efforts for the promotion of education and health sector.
Ladies and gentlemen: 

Education is indispensable for an honorable existence in today’s world. Nothing gives greater dividends to a nation than an investment in education. The development of newly industrialized countries provides a clear evidence, that nations which invest in education, reap the benefits of socio-economic development in every field of life. Pakistan, which is spending hardly 2 percent on education, has over 7 million children over the age of ten who are out of schools, the second highest ratio in the world. We have a literacy rate of only 50%. No wonder, economic disparity in this country is ever widening, technical and industrial development is moving on a slow pace and intolerance and extremism is dividing the society apart.  
We are fully cognizant of Government’s efforts to promote and provide widespread opportunities for education to the masses.
But more serious efforts in this direction are needed.

It is a welcoming news that Mr. Gordan Brown, former Prime Minister of Britain has committed more than one $billion for the education sector in Pakistan on the behalf of world community. The Government of Pakistan has committed to inject additional $4.6 billion into the education sector annually. It should bring the spending in education sector equal to 4% of GDP, at the end of four years. If it happens, it will drastically change the socio economic landscape of the country.  
Ladies & Gentlemen: 
Creating a top University is a marathon not a sprint. It is like running 1000 miles race that requires commitment, passion and perseverance to achieve the goal. 
We at the University of Central Punjab are committed to provide quality education to our youth, and our resolve to achieve the goal is un-deterring. Our mission is to provide a progressive learning environment to the youth of this country. Therefore, we keep investing heavily in labs, classrooms, library and other infrastructure which is among the best.
Due to a steady increase in number of students in existing programs, and addition of new programs, we have further expanded our facilities. I am pleased to inform that a new academic block is under construction which will host even better facilities for the students and staff of the University and it will be ready Insha Allah by Fall next year.
Around 170 new faculty members have joined us during the last one year. They have MS/Mphil or Ph.D degrees from reputed universities overseas or in Pakistan. Their addition to an already rich clan of committed and highly educated faculty members will definitely energize our march towards excellence and help us realize our dream of imparting education at par with the best universities here and abroad. We welcome them all. 

Faculty of Information Technology at UCP offers unique opportunities for innovative education and research. Since its inception in 1993, to meet the increasing demand for highly educated computer science graduates, we have tripled our faculty and increased our student body to over 1,600 students. With a career placement rate of 95% within six months of graduation, the IT undergraduate students are not only well prepared for continued education, but are also sought after by many of the top companies and major universities.

We understand that catering for such a large student body in a technical discipline asks for both horizontal and vertical growth. In the faculty we are not only working on improving the teaching methodologies but also providing physical resources to make our courses and research projects closer to reality. In addition to 14 computer labs that are used to teach computer courses with practical component, we have added a MAC based lab to give students a chance to explore beyond the legacy of Intel and Microsoft.  

As we continue to address and improve software side of the Information Technology, we have also started to include neglected hardware side in the umbrella. We started this venture by modifying and adding hardware related courses in Computer Science curriculum. Encouraged by the student performance and feedback, we will be starting Bachelor’s degree program in Computer Engineering. A program that very few universities, public or private, offer in Pakistan, but have a huge potential both in local and global market.
Here, I would like to dilate on the faculty of Engineering, which has been completely transformed through multifaceted development during the last two years. New buildings for Mechanical Engineering Department and Civil Engineering Department, with fully developed workshops and labs, have been completed. First batch of B.Sc Civil Engineering was admitted in Fall 2013, while a degree program in MS Electrical Engineering has also been launched last year.
Like any good university, we put a lot of emphasis on research in our teaching and learning environment. Our faculty and graduate students are involved in useful and quality research in every faculty. 
Faculty of Pharmacy, has recently organized 3rd Annual International Pharmacy Scientific Symposium & Pharmaceutical Exhibition in Collaboration with World Health Organization, DevNet from 28th to 30th March this year. 

The theme of this three days event was “Bridging Pharmacy Practices & Research”. 13 Experts from USA, France, New Zealand, WHO as well as from the leading Institutes of the country shared their views on Pharmaceutical practices and research. I highly appreciate the efforts of the faculty of Pharmacy, which inspite of being the youngest faculty at UCP, is taking a lead in its research activities. 

The Business School has also been restructured and it has updated its curriculum according to the market needs with greater emphasis on developing entrepreneurial skills among the students. A Ph.D program in Business administration has been started. A variety of specialized degrees such as MS Supply chain management and MS in Islamic Finance are being offered at graduate level to cater the needs of the contemporary job market.
A school of Accountancy has been established in the faculty of commerce. An MOU has been signed with the Association of Certified Chartered Accountants. The ACCA has agreed to grant exemption of nine courses to our BS Applied Accounting students. This is the highest number of exemption in courses granted to any institution in the country. We are focusing to strengthen our accounting and finance programs with a new vision.

We are also strengthening Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences as it provides valuable inputs to various disciplines. The faculty has successfully been running BS Honors programs in Economics, Psychology and English. In the Fall 2013 semester MS Economics and MS Clinical Psychology were introduced. Both programs have received an enthusiastic response from the aspiring students who want to pursue higher education in these fields. 
I am pleased to inform that the University has established the long awaited ‘School of Media and Communication Studies’. The school will offer undergraduates and post-graduates programs from the coming fall semester. These programs will have hands on training modules embedded with latest technology.

Ladies & Gentlemen: 

I want to emphasize here that the function of our University is not just to teach but to educate the students. Our emphasis is on character building as much as on scholarship and knowledge. We are committed to developing civic minded, fair and productive citizens for society by engaging them in meaningful co-curricular and service-oriented opportunities that offer participants greater understanding of social justice and a sense of personal growth and leadership. 

UCP offers a unique volunteer program which now is very solidly entrenched in the course curricula. More than 8000 volunteers have performed their community service through this program. The University, now, has about one hundred partner organizations to support this cause. The program is being revamped since the distinguished social sector entrepreneur, Dr. Amjad Saqib has joined the University of Central Punjab to lead this program. 
It is a well-established fact that SMES play an important role in the economic development of a country. There is a need for training and grooming the young graduates to become entrepreneurs and provide them incentive to set up their own businesses. The University is planning to establish an incubation Centre which will nurture entrepreneurs who not only develop prospects of self-employment but would also be able to create jobs for others. We hope to provide some seed money to help the young entrepreneurs for starting up their businesses.
Ladies & Gentlemen: 

The University does not pay attention to academic attainment only. We place great emphasis on sports and club activities for our students. This is essential in order to provide our students with an all round education. The University sports teams have continued to record outstanding performance. I feel pride in telling you that our teams have acquired a habit of winning every tournament they enter. The University has been champion continuously for last four years in intervarsity games organized under the auspices of HEC.
Dear Audience, I can proudly mention that this University has an alumni of over 10,000. Majority of them are working in the corporate sector, quite a few in senior management positions. A significant number of our graduates have become successful entrepreneurs through setting up their own businesses. 
Ladies and gentlemen: I had said in the beginning that establishing a top level university is like a 1000 mile journey. Alhamdo Lillah, we have covered scores of miles during a short span of time. Whatever, achievements have been made, it has been made possible due to the visionary leadership of our Chairman, Mian Amer Mahmood, practical support and guidance of Executive Director Prof. Sohail Afzal, and the hard work of our Deans and faculty members. With this wonderful team, I can say with confidence that our goal is not far away.
Honorable Governor: 
In today’s Convocation about 506 graduates will be receiving their degrees and medals. Incidentally, highest number of graduates belong to Business School. 
Details of Students for 15th Convocation

	Sr.#
	Faculty
	Total

	1
	Faculty of Information Technology
	11

	2
	UCP Business School
	447

	3
	Faculty of Commerce
	9

	4
	Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences 
	23

	5
	Faculty of Engineering
	6

	Grand Total
	506


My dear Graduates:

I take this opportunity to congratulate all of you who are graduating today.  

Your hard work and the academic and professional training and mentoring you have received from your teachers and mentors have contributed immensely to the realization of this epic moment in your personal history. Without this cooperation in the learning process between you and your teachers, it would not have been possible for us to celebrate today. At the same time we have to acknowledge the selfless contributions of your parents, guardians and sponsors towards your achievements. 
You are today joining hundreds of illustrious men and women who now form part of the Alumni, and who have served our nation with distinction.  Like those earlier graduates, we expect you to be the beacons of the human and professional qualities UCP has imparted to you during your time of studies here. 

As you go out into the world of work, do not be afraid to explore entrepreneurial ventures as a legitimate career option. Embrace the spirit of innovation and continuous learning and remain committed to serving the nation with best of your abilities. 

Develop a passion for lifelong learning. If you do so, you will never cease to grow. I hope you will do it. God bless you.

Thank you very much ladies & gentlemen. 
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